


   

3) What plans are there to upgrade median barriers that use MASH TL3? 

4) What is the estimated timeframe for these upgrades? 

 

In response to questions 3 and 4, there is no set timeframe for median barrier upgrades. The 

implementation of median barriers as a critical safety intervention is prioritised on corridors with higher 

traffic volumes, speed and collective risk. This addresses the greater risk of death or serious injury 

crashes associated with head-on crashes and run-off road/loss of control type crashes. As part of the 

prioritisation, further consideration is also given to community engagement, alignment with other work 

and construction complexity.  

 

Given the constrained funding environment NZTA is operating under, we aim to invest our limited 

funding in a way which will achieve the greatest overall safety benefits across the entire state highway 

network. NZTA seeks to balance the upgrade or replacement of existing barriers with the need to 

install barriers at sites which currently have no median or side barriers at all, many of which have high 

crash rates. 

 

Under section 28 of the Act, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision to refuse 

parts of your request. The contact details for the Ombudsman can be located at 

www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

 

In line with NZTA policy, this response will soon be published on our website, with personal 

information removed. 

 

If you would like to discuss this reply with NZTA, please contact the Ministerial Services team by email 

to official.correspondence@nzta.govt.nz. 

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Andrew Clark 

National Manager Maintenance & Operations 

 

 

 




